
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As the exam season draws to a close next week, I would like to express my sincere thanks to 

everyone who has supported our students throughout this period. Your contributions have 

helped ensure a smooth and successful experience for all involved. With the conclusion of 

exams, we will be returning to our regular timetable, early lunches will no longer be in 

effect, with lessons 1 – 4 taking place before lunch. Our Year 11 and Year 13 students have 

coped admirably with their exams and we look forward to celebrating with them at their 

upcoming proms. These events are a wonderful opportunity to mark their achievements and 

share in their success. 

This week has also been a time of recognition and pride for the College. On Tuesday, we welcomed our Gold       

Reaccreditation assessor as part of our Rights Respecting Schools (RRS) journey. This visit was a fantastic              

opportunity to celebrate our status as a Gold RRS school. The assessor heard from staff, students, governors and 

members of the wider community and was highly impressed by the strength and depth of the evidence we          

presented. We received incredibly positive feedback and look forward to sharing the outcome with you in due 

course. 

This week has also highlighted the strength of our wider curriculum. On Tuesday, I had the pleasure of attending 

the Ten Tors presentation, a celebration of the resilience, teamwork, and determination shown by our students. 

We enjoyed a collection of photos capturing their journey and heard thoughtful reflections on the experience. In 

addition, on Thursday, students seeking to achieve their Gold Duke of Edinburgh Award embarked on their          

expedition, an incredible accomplishment that reflects their commitment and perseverance. These experiences are 

a vital part of our holistic approach to education, and we’re excited to continue developing these opportunities 

next year. 

Finally, a polite reminder to all parents and carers: when getting in touch with the College, please ensure your     

enquiry is directed to the most appropriate member of staff. This helps us respond more efficiently and ensures 

your query reaches the right person. Please also be mindful that some staff work part-time, and we kindly ask that 

you allow up to 48 hours for a response. We appreciate your understanding and continued support. 

Have a lovely weekend. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Onwards and upwards with those exams!  With just over a week left to go until the   

final papers, some students have now completed everything, whilst others have a few 

more dates to cross off the list.  Next week comprises entirely maths and science-based 

subjects – good luck! 

  

We’ve been incredibly impressed by the maturity students have shown, both in their 

preparations and in the exam room itself.  Thursday 14th August is results day, when 

we look forward to seeing Y13 return to school to discover what’s inside their             

envelope!  We sincerely hope all students will be celebrating, as they have all worked 

extremely hard. 

  

A final reminder that it is the Year 13 Prom next Friday, 20th June: 6.30pm at On the 

Waterfront, Exeter. 

  

Year 12 are now working towards their end of year exams, which take place during the 

week of 23rd June.  Parents will have received a separate email with additional          

details.  Students will be granted study leave for the whole of the week commencing 

23rd June.  If students find themselves with study leave days towards the end of the 

week and have no further exams, we thoroughly recommend that they immerse     

themselves in any coursework-based assignments they are working on. 

  

After exams, Year 12 can look forward to their Plymouth University visit, Sports Day, 

the Post 18 Preparation Day and work experience week – followed by a well-deserved 

summer break.  Dates for all of these events have also been detailed in a separate 

letter to parents. 

  

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have queries around any of these key 

events. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holly Barber—7GAW 

Maci Vinnicombe—7GLBA 

Harry Giles—7RKJO 

Mia Dollman—7RCMO 

No name permission—7YDST 

Skye Selway—7YEHA 

Summer Webb—8GRTU 

8GTBE 

8RER 

8RMCU 

Tiana Tonkin—8YCBO 

William Watkins—8YCFL  

William Harwood—9GMNA 

9GLTH 

9RDFE 

Logan Hibbert—9RGWW 

Ethan Tagg—9YGGA 

No name permission—9YBH  

Jesse Skinner—10GCMC  

Henry Woolston—10GMTH 

Inti Zumaran—10RBAT 

Lucas Matterface—10RNS 

10YMBR 

Vanessa Zuczek—10YCHW 

  

 
Heidi Morcrette 12HP 

 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Broadclyst Church Flower  

Festival 

 

Well done to Mrs Padden, Phoebe 

and Alice who  kindly gave up their 

time to represent  the College at the 

Broadclyst Church Flower Festival 

last weekend. 

Their Harry Patch Garden display 

and musical contribution was very 

well received by all who attended. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exeter University Visit—Y10 

We were delighted to take our Year 10 

GCSE Religious Studies group to Exeter  

University this week for their annual       

Religion and Theology Conference.  

Students were able to experience           

University lectures on a variety of topics 

including the complexities surrounding AI 

and ethics and Human Rights.  

As always our students were outstanding.  

 

NATIONAL THANK A TEACHER DAY 

 

I am sending out a link to the 'national thank a teacher day' website where you can send an online 

thank you card to a teaching, or support member of staff who you would like to personally thank. 

(You would just need to know their email address).  

We are also encouraging the students in years 8-10 to send a message by adding this link to teams.  

Year 7s will be given cards to complete and give to teachers.   

It would be lovely if students took the time to thank the staff members who go the extra mile    

especially at this point in the year.  I know the students appreciate it when the staff praise them so 

it is their chance to do the same.  

 

https://thankateacher.co.uk/nationalthankateacherday 

 

Many thanks, 

Nicola Bennett 

Mental Health and Wellbeing Lead  

 

 

https://thankateacher.co.uk/nationalthankateacherday/
https://thankateacher.co.uk/nationalthankateacherday


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Monday 9th June, you can book places for this summer’s 

Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme 

Funded by the government, the HAF programme offers a wide range of free activities and nutritious meals 

during the school holidays for children aged 5 to 16 who are eligible for benefits-related free school meals. 

If your child is not eligible for free school meals, they may still be able to take part under our extended       

criteria. You can find more details about this on the Information for parents and carers - Children, families 

and education webpage. 

 

To make things easier, a new Online Booking System - EEQU has been introduced.  

This platform allows you to: 

• View all available holiday activities 

• See details such as dates, times, locations, and travel information 

• Book instantly and receive immediate confirmation if eligible 

• Cancel easily, freeing up spaces for others on the waiting list 

 

Devon County Council has been delivering the HAF programme since 2018 and now work with over 100     

providers across Devon, offering everything from arts and crafts to sports and outdoor adventures. All       

sessions run for a minimum of four hours and include a hot meal. 

This year, the number of place has been increased for secondary school-aged children, with some sessions 

available in the evenings and on weekends. 

 

Catherine Prunty 

Lead Attendance and Admissions Officer 



¡Hola!    Salut! 

COMPETITON CORNER         
 

MFL Bake-off!  

Bake a cake or cupcakes with a Euro-

pean theme and provide a list of in-

gredients in English. 

Bring your cake to the MFL office 

before tutor time. 

 

Judging takes place on Mon 

30th June at 13.25. 

MONTHLY QUIZ 

1. Who was Charles de Gaulle? 

2. Where was Charles de Gaulle when he made a famous 

speech on 18th June 1940? 

3. What was the purpose of the speech? 

4. What were the effects of the speech on French resistance 

to the Nazis? 

5. Why was this speech considered a turning point in World 

War II? 

Email your answers to your MFL teacher to win P1s. 

Part of the same family 

The Germanic family of languages includes Danish, Norwegian, Swedish, Ice-

landic, German, Dutch, English and Yiddish, Afrikaans, Frisian, Faroese. 

Revision tip 

Go go where the language is spoken. If learning French, listen to  French radio/music, watch French TV, read 

a French newspaper or journal. It will help you to formulate sentences in your head and make sense of what 

others are saying. 

Reason to learn a language 

Read a French newspaper or journal. It will help you to formulate sentences 

in your head  

SPANISH TONGUE TWISTER 

Sounds easy? Try repeating it over and 

over… 

El bebé bebe bebidas con burbujas. 

The baby drinks drinks with bubbles. 

FRENCH TONGUE TWISTER 

Sounds easy? Try repeating it over and 

over… 

Suis-je bien chez ce cher Serge ? 
 

Am I indeed at dear Serge’s house? 

 



STUDENT WORK 

As they begin to study French, Year 7 students have been learning how to describe themselves 

and others. Here is some of their excellent work. Well done! 

Elisya Dray — year 7 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RE: GCSE PE/Dance & Sport Studies – Polo & Squad Tops 

  

If your child is in Year 9 and has chosen to study GCSE PE, Sport Studies or Dance in Year 10. During the course 

he/she has the option to purchase a course polo shirt and/or Squad Top. 

  

The polo shirt/squad top will be worn for practical GCSE PE or sport studies lessons and when students officiate 

or compete in tournaments within and outside the College. The polo shirt and Squad tops are of a high quality, 

light-weight breathable material and will be printed with the student’s last name on the reverse, both tops will 

have the Clyst Vale Community College Crest on the front left. 

  

Costs of the tops are seen below. You can make the payments online via Bromcom. You must also fill in the    

Microsoft form that details how many you would like and most importantly the sizes. These will be customised 

with surnames so you will not be able to exchange for a different size. See sizes below. 

Polo Shirt - £17.00/ Squad Top - £21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Payment to be made by Monday 23rd July 2025. 

Tops will be available at the start of the new academic year and will be handed out within school time by hand 

to students. For more information please contact myself on the email below. 

Yours faithfully 

Mr Stapleton 

Second in department, PE 

stapletond@clystvale.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y8 Athletics Meeting 

 

A very well done to the Year 8 athletes who travelled to a friendly athletics meeting at ST Peters as a            

preparation for the inter schools event later in the Summer. Squads of boys and girls ran, threw and jumped 

against students from St Peters, St James and West Exe in the sunshine on Wednesday afternoon. Some great 

performances from all with Daisy Gill and Harry Crispen cruising to a wins in the 1500m. Elsewhere Leo and 

Shewashe threw well in the shot and javelin respectively as the inter school event stretched into the evening. 

Connie showed a great arm in the javelin and looks promising for sports day as did Charlie in the 200m which 

he won with great speed and power out of the bend. Ava showed equal power in her events and was the lead 

out leg in the 4x100m which finished the afternoon. The boys also looked to finish in style but a baton mix up 

dropped back a four that would have cantered to victory otherwise. A great afternoon, lessons learnt and skills 

honed. Next week the Year 7 have the same opportunity to practice their events under moderate levels of  

competition.  



 

Year 7 Parents Questionnaire 

Thank you to all who the recent parents evening, we now offer you the chance to give your 

feedback through the Year 7 Parent Questionnaire.  

Please click on the link.  https://forms.office.com/e/zVyKBWRaHx 

 

 

Early Finish Friday 18th July 2025 

On the last day of the Summer Term 18/07/2025 we will be finishing early.  

Students will be allowed to leave at 13:15pm. School Transport buses and taxis (“CV” 

transport), except for Stagecoach buses, will run their normal routes, but will be leaving Clyst 

Vale at approximately 13:30pm instead of the usual 15.30pm. Students who commute by 

public bus, i.e.  Stagecoach, will catch the bus from the Coach Park just after the CVCC    

coaches leave. 

 

Please complete the ‘Consent to Leave Early form’ via the link below: 

 
https://forms.office.com/e/ez7LJPdixW 

 

Activities  Week 

Please remember to make payment for your child’s selected activities via School Gateway as 

soon as possible. 

 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Student Services 

https://forms.office.com/e/zVyKBWRaHx
https://forms.office.com/e/ez7LJPdixW
https://forms.office.com/e/ez7LJPdixW


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’ve had a fantastic response to our launch of Classlist.  

We are hopefully building a great community through this platform 
which in time, can provide parents with a great place to find out           
information and communicate with other parents.  

Parents can sign up via the link below: 

 

 https://classlist.page.link/hsyzA2y8yA5pzeKH8 

 

The platform also allows parents to access our Pre-loved Uniform Shop, 
and our first few sales have gone through very smoothly. We are        
currently a very small but happy team but it may take a few days for 
uniform orders to be ready as many of us have jobs and commitments 
outside of PTFA.  We are very committed though to providing this       
access to affordable uniform so we hope you will understand. 

Our shop is reliant on donations of good quality used uniform.  

Donations can be left in the school reception. 

We will be at Broadclyst Fun Day on Saturday 28th June.  It would be 
great to see you there so please say hi.   

We would also love to welcome new members to the PTFA  You can 
commit as much time or as little as you can. You would be made very 
welcome but also get a lot back as it’s been very rewarding seeing some 
funds coming in now, knowing we will be able to support the school and 
students soon. 

Email clystvaleptfa@gmail.com if you are interested in finding out more. 

Many thanks, 

The Clyst Vale PTFA 

https://classlist.page.link/hsyzA2y8yA5pzeKH8


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  







Reporting an Absence 

If your child is absent due to illness or a medical appointment, please report their absence, along with the reason, via the My Child at 

School desktop browser. Alternatively, you can complete the Absence Notification Form using the link below or email : 

studentabsence@clystvale.org. 

 

Absence Notification Form 

If your child is in Year 12 or 13, please report their absence to voyseys@clystvale.org.  

Absences must be reported daily for the duration of your child's absence. 

If you know in advance that your child will be away from school, please inform us at your earliest convenience.   

Additionally, kindly notify us of any lateness or scheduled appointments.  

The school actively follows up on unexplained absences.  If your child is absent for an unauthorised event, the details may be referred 

to the Educational Welfare Service which could result in a fixed penalty notice.  Please be aware that the College may request  

supporting documentation for any absence. 

Typically, work is not provided for students during their absence, as our priority is to ensure they recover fully and return to school as 

soon as possible. 

Lateness 

Attendance is formally recorded twice daily: in the morning at 8:50am and in the afternoon at 2:10pm. It is essential that students are 

prepared to begin their tutor period promptly at 8:50am and are punctual for each subsequent lesson. 

As required by law, registers must be taken in a timely manner, and there are consequences for lateness. Students who arrive after 

registration closes will be marked as late, and those arriving after 9:25am will receive an unauthorised mark. 

If a student is absent without prior notification, we will inform parents/carers as soon as possible if your child has not arrived at school 

in the morning. To ensure prompt communication, parents/carers are strongly encouraged to keep their contact details up-to-date via 

the Bromcom App. 

Attendance is recorded during every lesson to monitor internal truancy and comply with safeguarding regulations. Students are  

required to sign in upon late arrival or sign out if leaving during school hours. Parents/carers must notify the school and provide a valid 

reason for their child's departure. 

No student may leave College without authorisation from staff under any circumstances. 

Students feeling unwell must report to reception and are not permitted to contact parents directly through phone calls, texts, or  

messaging apps to request collection. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their attendance, as research highlights a strong correlation between regular attendance and  

examination success. 

Many medical appointments can often be scheduled in a way that allows students to attend school both before and after their  

appointments. By doing so, they can minimise missed learning opportunities while maintaining high attendance levels.  

We kindly ask parents/carers to ensure that their child attends morning registration, even if a medical appointment is scheduled later 

in the morning. Similarly, where possible, afternoon appointments should be arranged after Period 4, during lunchtime. We also  

encourage students to return to school following lunchtime appointments, if feasible. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping your child achieve maximum attendance and academic success. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3WeWT5ibQL9NlGpdvvzJYzLkhUQ1Q4VktXUU5MUzM3NFk5QllWUjZVSFM0MS4u


 

What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link  

 

Supporting learning at home | 

Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil     
cases include one pencil, a blue 
pen, a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BROMCOM 

BROMCOM             

     

Please do not address emails, or any replies to Bromcom 

messages, to bromcom@clystvale.org.  

It is an unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone. 

Parents/carers need to reply to Bromcom messages via the 
app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the 
staff member who sent the message to you. Or, please 

contact the teacher or admin@clystvale.org. There is also a 

contact form and other details below: 

https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

 Wednesday 23rd April to  Friday 18th July 2025 (half term w/c  Monday 26th May) 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:bromcom@clystvale.org
mailto:admin@clystvale.org
https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/










 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/travel/  

https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/support/travel-scheme/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER MASTERCLASSES in Humanities, Languages and Social Sciences  

EXETER COLLEGE NEWS 

https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/travel/
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/support/travel-scheme/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=_j_KcdCNmEqH7icfHn5_ZaAyhWC7DP9DkyYoGr8z4vpUMTBWQUtFUE45Szk3SVo4TDQ0QkdJWTM0Sy4u&route=shorturl


 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacancies https://www.exeapprentices.co.uk/Search?page540=1&size540=12 

Advisor appointments https://outlook.office365.com/book/
ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/ 

Jobseekers pack https://exe-coll.ac.uk/apprenticeships/job-search/ 

EXETER COLLEGE NEWS 

https://www.exeapprentices.co.uk/Search?page540=1&size540=12
https://outlook.office365.com/book/ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/
https://outlook.office365.com/book/ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/apprenticeships/job-search/







